

Marazion School

School Lane, Marazion TR17 0DG Telephone/Fax No: 01736 710618

Email: secretary@marazion.cornwall.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Miss Jenny Rainbow

5th November, 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

Today new national restrictions come into force across England.

You can access information about how these national restrictions to control the spread of coronavirus (COVID-19) impact education, childcare and children's social care settings by following the link below:

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/education-and-childcare-settings-new-national-restrictions-from-5-november-2020

Following the release of the above government guidance yesterday afternoon, we have reviewed Marazion School's coronavirus (COVID 19) rules, routines and procedures in the following documents: COVID 19 risk assessment; Appendix to Staff Code of Conduct; Appendix to Behaviour Policy. All these documents have been sent out electronically with this week's school newsletter and are also available on the school website – the most recent updates are highlighted in blue.

Points to note:

➤ The new current national lockdown restrictions aim to control the spread of coronavirus. It is important that we keep EVERYONE safe and consider carefully the way we behave and how our behaviour impacts on others in our local community. A link to the government guidance for the new national restrictions is below:

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/new-national-restrictions-from-5-november

There is currently an outbreak of coronavirus in Marazion Town, which means that people are having to self-isolate. Anyone who does not self-isolate risks spreading the virus and will face fines if they don't follow the self-isolation guidance. Links to the government guidance on self-isolation are below. Please read this information carefully.

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-for-contacts-of-people-with-possible-or-confirmed-coronavirus-covid-19-infection-who-do-not-live-with-the-person/guidance-for-contacts-of-people-with-possible-or-confirmed-coronavirus-covid-19-infection-who-do-not-live-with-the-person

- The latest government guidance states that parents are able to form a childcare bubble with ONE other household for the purposes of informal childcare, where the child is 13 or under. So, during the current lockdown guidelines you must identify ONE household as your childcare bubble. Please let the school office / your child's class teacher know about these arrangements.
- ➤ Class Bubble clubs are suspended during this second lockdown
- > Breakfast Club will run as usual from 8am.

Please note that Marazion School Coronavirus (COVID 19) information may be subject to change at any time if circumstances / government guidance changes.

Although many things in a Marazion school day have changed and are our new normal now, the best of Marazion School is always here – relationships; community; creative and ambitious curriculum; listening; support for the whole child to thrive.

We have done this once and we can do this again – WE'VE GOT THIS!

The Marazion Staff Team and Marazion Full Governors' Board